
Partnership Board Meeting 
Friday 7th December 2018  

Item B1. Head of Programmes Report 
 
Head of Programmes’ Report 

1. Introduction 
 

1.1 This report provides updates to the Board on wider RTP issues including 
Transport Scotland’s Active Travel Fund, Review of the National Transport 
Strategy (NTS 2), the East Coast Main Line Association (ECMA) and other 
matters of relevance to the Partnership.  
 

2. Transport Scotland’s Active Travel Fund 

 
2.1 At the end of 2017, the RTPs had put a proposal to Transport Scotland (TS) 

and the then Minister for Transport & the Islands for the creation of a 
Regional Active Travel Development Fund to support maximising the 
benefits across Scotland from the Scottish Government's welcome 
commitment to doubling of Active Travel funding to £80 million/annum from 
2018/19 - 2020/21. 
  
Subsequent meetings and discussion then took place between TS and RTP 
lead officers. As a result, the RTPs were invited to bid for a total of £1m 
and, separately, for £2m from the above fund. 
 
Transport Scotland have now agreed to fund SEStran’s proposal to carry 
out a feasibility study into a cross boundary route between Larbert and 
Plean, which is a share of the £2m fund allocated to the RTPs 

 
3. The Transport Bill Scotland 

 
3.1 SEStran’s Head of Programmes, along with representatives from SPT, 

SCOTS and Highland Council, gave evidence to the Rural Economy & 
Connectivity Committee on 19 September on all aspects of the Transport 
Bill. A report of the meeting can be viewed through the following link. 

http://www.scottish.parliament.uk/parliamentarybusiness/ormain.aspx 

4. Review of The National Transport Strategy (NTS 2) 
  
4.1 The Head of Programmes attended a meeting of the “Enabling Economic 

Growth thematic working group on 23rd October 2018, during which the final 
set of relevant policies was determined. This work is supported by 
consultants, Peter Brett Associates. These policies are now to be merged 
with similar output from the other working groups and rationalised at a 
higher level in the review hierarchy. 

  
5.. East Coast Main Line Association (ECMA) and High Speed Rail 2, East 

(HS2E) 

http://www.scottish.parliament.uk/parliamentarybusiness/ormain.aspx


5.1 The most recent consortium meeting took place on 14 November and was 
held in Edinburgh City Chambers. A draft minute of the meeting is attached 
at Appendix 1. 
Of particular note is that a debate, led by Catherine McKinnell, MP took 
place in the UK parliament on 17 October 2018 which made the case for 
continued and increased investment in the line to, not only sustain the line 
but also improve it for the future so that the full economic benefits of the line 
could be realised. 

A record of the debate is available through the following link: 

http://www.scottish.parliament.uk/parliamentarybusiness/ormain.aspx 

 
5.2 In respect of HS2 East, the Head of Programmes attended both a Business 

Breakfast and Board meeting on12 October 2018, in Newcastle. 
Speakers included Sir Terry Morgan, the recently appointed Chair of HS2 
and Sir Bob Kerslake. During these meetings the economic benefits of HS2 
East being routed through cities in the north east of England, including 
Sheffield, Leeds and Newcastle and further north to Edinburgh and 
Glasgow were highlighted and a strong case for such a route was made. 
An approach to the Scottish Government is to be made in the near future to 
encourage a collaborative approach by both governments. 
 

6. Airport Consultative Committee 
  
6.1 The latest meeting took place on 12 November and SEStran was 

represented by Vice Chair, Councillor Colin Davidson. A new Chair of the 
committee has been appointed and he has a strong focus on consultation. 

  
6.2 The airport is currently going through a process to increase the number of 

flight paths to and from the airport. A consultation process is a fundamental 
part of the process, all of which ultimately requires the approval of the Civil 
Aviation Authority.   

  
6.3 A number of issues in respect of the current operation of the airport were 

raised during the meeting regarding the passenger experience at the 
airport; including passport control, self service machines, baggage 
collection, traffic congestion on leaving, signage and road markings.  
Increased charges for using the drop-off zone were also discussed. 

  
7. Recommendations 
  
7.1 That the Board notes the content of the report. 

 
Jim Grieve 
Head of Programmes 
2nd November 2018 
 
Appendix 1: Draft Minute of the ECMA meeting on 14 November 2018 

http://www.scottish.parliament.uk/parliamentarybusiness/ormain.aspx


 
Policy Implications None 

Financial Implications Additional projects funding 

Equalities Implications None 

Climate Change Implications None 
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